

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@talktalk.net

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 09th FEB 2011 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE. DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Derek Moore (Vice Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Graeme Whyte, Cllr David Mogg & Cllr William McCulloch. A Member of the public was Richard Davison (Chair of Bellyeoman Parent Council).

- 1] <u>Madam Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting, Apologies were received from Sylvia Reedie.
- 2] <u>Minutes:</u> The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were proposed by Graeme Whyte and seconded by Derek Moore.

3] Matters Arising From Minutes:

Bus Station Problems:-. Problems ongoing, Council repairs ongoing.

QMH & Robertson Road Parking:- Derek & Graeme attended a meeting at Lynbank with Ops Manager Jim Leeper and William Dove, they arranged a site meeting. Traffic problems were caused on Whitefield Road caused by vehicles backing up to get into the Hospital Car Park at 09:00. The Chief Executive stated that the Station was the main problem but this was not evident. Derek stated that matched funding was found for Bicycle usage within 3 days but no one was available to process this. A general discussion took place on many issues regarding all problems for the Hospital. It was suggested to write to the Secretary of State for Health Nicola Sturgeon detailing the problems for Fife Health Board, Derek to draft a letter and forward to Secretary.

Leys Park Road Car Park:- Travellers moved in and it took over a week for the council to respond, to write to Jim Beveridge on lighting issues.

Sinclair Gardens Roundabout: - Landscaping being carried out despite the Financial costs there are other priority problems concerning realignment of approach lanes.

Ground to North of School:- Richard Davison stated that problems existed with parked cars within the school grounds, there are proposals to install a barrier system with an access roundabout. Lighting of the new path is still ongoing.

Pathway in Park (New Nursery) including Lighting at recycling area:- 2010/11 project. Ongoing. New Row Parking: - Still an issue, parking issues at the weekend. The police should take action. Ongoing. Cemetery Drains: - Still a problem, Ongoing.

Burnt out Dog bin behind Coop on lane, Still not replaced.

Bus Stop Drain opposite Canmore Lodge:- Still an issue, agreed to carry out resurfacing 2011 **Traffic Calming on Kingseat Road:** Kingseat Road traffic calming is acceptable with the kerbs being painted. Possible suggestion was to reduce the speed limit.

Lollipop man: possible problems with Janitorial support.

Speed Limit outside Bellyeoman School: 20 MPH speed limit agreed. Ongoing.

Lighting Issues: Street lighting problems still an issue. Ongoing

Notice Board :- Funding supplied for the purchase of a Notice Board for Bellyeoman Primary School

4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing to report that was not covered later.

5] Secretary's Report Inc Correspondence:

The subject of co-opted membership of our council and Kate outlined the guidelines. Richard was then proposed by Derek and seconded by Wilma and was therefore co-opted as a member of Bellyeoman Community Council.

The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary.

Correspondence Received:

Party	Details
Fife Council	Induction Training
Fife Council	City of Dunfermline Area Committee Agenda 9 th Feb



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN

Email: jedudgeon@talktalk.net

Website: www.dunfermline.ws/bellyeoman

Fife Council	Community Capacity Building Group	
Community Planning	Draft Community Plan	
Scottish Natural Heritage	Nature of Scotland Magazine	
Fife Sport & leisure Trust	Fit n Fun in Fife Magazine	
NHS	Contact information	

6] Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at £4899.17. £250 was passed to Richard for the School Notice Board.

7] Council:

Issues raised included: - The Council Budget report is due tomorrow and there could be issues

8] Police Report:- No report

9] AOCB:

Proposals to give Jean Mackie Centre £100 and Bellyeoman Primary School £100 and 3rd Scouts £100, these were accepted.

Newsletter:- Decisions on layout and content priorities need to be addressed, Graeme nominated as editor and general issues were discussed.

Robertson Road Derek stated that the hedge at the Doctors Surgery was causing drivers viewing road conditions further down the road.

Traffic Wardens ticketed 27 cars at the Hospital incorrectly

Wilma wrote to Head of the Council regarding the mulching of flower beds during the recent bad weather instead of removing ice from pathways and staircases. Other problems were observed with council staff sitting in their vans waiting for up to 1 hour before they started work.

Richard notified the meeting of the proposed Catchment changes to Queen Anne.

10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 09th Mar 2011 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackay Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

Signed:		
Date:		